
Burrsville Infants - Newsletter 
Website:  www.burrsville-inf.essex.sch.uk                                  July 14th 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

° 

 

                                                                                                                                    

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                          

 

 

 

Clubs  
 

All clubs have 
now finished. 

 
Except 

 

Wednesday 
Headers & Volleys-EYFS, £20 

Thursday 
Headers & Volleys – years 

1 & 2 - £20 
 

Holiday dates 2016/17 
 
 

 

 

Half term 
 
 

Last day of summer term 
2017 – 21 July 

 
 

Holiday dates 2017/18 
Non pupil day 4 Sep 17 

Children back 5 Sep 
New intake start 

Monday 11 Sept 10.00am 
 
 

Oct Half-term 
23 – 27 Oct 

Non pupil day 20 Oct 17 
 

Break up for Christmas 
20 Dec 17 

 
 

 

Dinner Menu 
Week beginning 

17 Jul 
Revised summer menu  

Week 3 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

What a great sports day we had on Monday! Thank you so much to everyone who came 
along and shared the day with us. The children participated well in all of the events and 
even some of the parents showed their competitiveness during the parent races too. The 
family picnic was very well attended and the sun shone brightly. We were delighted the 
weather held out for the day. Congratulations to yellow team for coming first overall! 
 

At lunchtime on Tuesday Mrs Harper phoned to say she had had ‘the call’ at her other 
school, Unity. As you may be aware, I work across both schools, so have been 
supporting them with the Ofsted process for the last two days. Miss Pargin and Mrs 
Lloyd were also able to offer their expertise. The experience was very positive and 
supportive and I am sure there will be much to celebrate when the report is published in 
the new school year. My thanks must go to our very dedicated staff who gave up their 
time to support our colleagues both at Unity and at Burrsville, demonstrating our 
supportive Reach2 family ethos. A big thank you must also go to Mrs Barker who always 
holds the fort so incredibly well. 
 

On Wednesday our year 2 children enjoyed their visit to the juniors and our EYFS and 
year 1 children met their new teachers. From September I am very excited to be 
welcoming some new staff to our team: Mr Wainford will be joining us from Holland Park 
as Assistant Head and year 2 class teacher; Miss L Kent will be joining us in year 2 and 
working alongside Mrs Turner and Miss Croucher, who worked in Oak class with Miss 
Poole earlier this year, will be joining us in year 1. We will therefore be saying goodbye 
to some other members of our team: Miss Bevis will be fulfilling her dream of taking up a 
post at a local special school; Miss Wright, Mrs Bollu and Mrs Canham will be moving to 
another local school. We would like to thank them all for the support they have shown to 
our children and wish them well for the future. 
 

Also on Wednesday Miss Wright and Mrs Green took some year 2 children to represent 
Burrsville at the Reach2 kick rounders final at Framlingham College. The children played 
very well and, as always, did us proud. On Thursday Phoebe and Lexi-May represented 
the school at HMS Belfast and sang with children from other Reach2 East Anglia 
schools. I was so sad to have missed it due to Ofsted, but the video was amazing. 
 

Next week we have our year 2 leavers’ assembly and prom – get your tissues ready! 
 

Enjoy the weekend. 
 

Miss Siggery  
 
Class name Teacher and LSA Position of class 

Maple Miss Pargin and Miss Newark As now 

Rowan Miss Goncalves and Mrs Baynes As now 

Cherry Miss Bickmore and Mrs Hammerton As now 

Oak Miss Poole and Mrs Reeve As now 

Cedar Miss Croucher and Miss Brazier Current Birch classroom 

Willow Mr Wainford, Miss Saint and  
Miss Harman-Page 

As now 

Elder Mrs Turner, Miss Kent and Mrs Austin As now 

Sycamore Mrs Barker and Mrs Mann Current Beech classroom 

 

 
 
 
                                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary 
 

Monday 17th July – Attendance Trip for 
best class (Elder) and 100% children. 
Monday 17th July – EYFS summer day. 
Tuesday 18th July – Leavers’ Assembly 
and Garden Party, 1.30pm. 
Thursday 20th July – Leavers’ Prom – 
4.00 – 6.00pm. 
 

Clubs 

All clubs have now finished 

apart from Headers & Volleys. 
 

As you may remember, this year we are working alongside 

children from other Reach2 schools to raise money for a local 

child who has cerebral palsy and requires vital physiotherapy 

sessions. In order to raise money for this very worthy cause, 

we are inviting children to come to school in their pyjamas 

for the day and take part in a Disney extravaganza! We are 

asking for a donation of £1 per family. Many thanks for your 

Swimming 

Last swimming session today. 

 
 

As you may remember, this year we are working alongside 
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This year our whole school focus is on writing. 

To ensure we keep this focus high profile, each 

week we will share a special piece of written 

work. This week the special work is from:  

Kaitlin Coward in Elder class. 

 

 
 

 

 

Coffee Morning 
Next Friday will be Maria’s last coffee morning of 
this academic year. You are all welcome to join 
her for coffee and cake fro 
m 8.45am – 10.00am. 

 

 
 

Special table 
Well done to the following children who have been selected this 

week, by the Mid-Day Assistants, for their exemplary behaviour 

at lunchtime: 
 

Rowan – Kason Wright for always making us smile. 

Maple – Kieron Crayson for lining up nicely.  

Birch – Lucy Rippon for always being happy. 

Cherry – Daniel Wiles for settling in well. 

Beech – Daisy Ollivant for playing nicely with her 

friends. 

Oak – Harvey Phillips for settling in well. 

Elder – Hollie Nelson for always being kind and polite. 

Willow – Lilly-May Smith for always using lovely 

manners.  
 

This week’s Attendance 
 

Birch 90.24% 

Rowan 93.93% 

Maple 97.00%  

Beech                                                                                                                                                                         100% * 

Oak 95.67%  

Cherry 92.00%  

Elder 98.26%  

Willow 94.49% 
 

 

Well done Beech class 

 

The Golden Book 
 

 
 

Well done to the following children who were in the Golden Book 
last week: 
 

Rowan Class  
Harry Johns for always working so nicely with his friends 
and being kind to everyone. 
Mylo Burrell for trying so hard when practising for sports 
day. 
Birch class 
Lucy Rippon for continuing to work hard during literacy and 
writing CVC words. 
Oliver Booth for being thoughtful and considerate whilst 
playing with friends. 
Maple class 
Joshua Lockert for developing your PE skills. 
Rumer Powell for great work measuring in maths. 
Oak Class 
Freddie White for always being a great role model. 
Harvey Phillips for settling into school well. 
Cherry Class 
Amelia Hawkins for a brilliant attitude to learning and 
beautiful manners. 
Connor Clawson for fantastic work in maths and applying 
what he has been taught when problem solving. 
Beech class 
Niamh Tracey for presenting information to the whole school. 
Alfie Hills for always trying hisr best. 
Elder class. 
Cody McSkimming for great descriptive writing.  
Gracie Lunness for being an all-round wonderful member of 
Elder class. 
Willow class  
Mia Leonard for being such a polite and happy member of 
Willow class. 
Harlie Hiller for always doing her best and trying her hardest. 

Climbing Trees! 
 

Please do not allow your children to climb the 

trees in the front of the school. 

 

Lost Property 

Please check our lost property box for any missing items. 

After next Friday all items will be put in the recycling bin. 


